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Attendees: 
    
Kim Gillespie – NISRA 
Celeste McCallion – DfC 
Nicola Shiels – NISRA  
Michael Thompson – DoF  
Carol Curran - DfC 
Ursula McAnulty – NIHE (Chair) 
Jahnet Brown – NIHE  
Donna McLarnon – NIHE (Minutes) 
 
 
Apologies: Chris Mills, Catherine Blease, Claire Kennedy, Sharon Jeffers, Gerard Jervis 
 
 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Action for: 

Reporting on the 2023 survey 

The following points were noted: 

• The total number of completed surveys was similar in 2016 
(2023 full surveys) and 2023 (approx. 1900 full surveys). The 
2016 survey was mainly reported at NI level (with some LGD 
data where possible). The 2023 data will also mainly be 
reported at NI level. 

• The HCS team will look at what can be reported at LGD level. 
Recodes and combining of categories will be done where 
appropriate to facilitate reporting at LGD level. 

• Confidence intervals will be checked. In instances where they 
are high, the data will not be released. Information about this 
will be provided in the user information section of the report. 

• Caveats will be included in the report if required. 
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Planning for the next survey 

The group discussed the need to plan for the next survey to ensure 
that full-time working of surveyors and supervisors can be facilitated. 
An option is to outsource the recruitment process. This would mean 
an additional cost but may be more cost-effective overall. 
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